
To all it may concern involved in SB 311. 
I am testifying that I am 100% in favor of this bill. The overreach of power from those leading our state 
has been deeply concerning. The facts remain that the death rate is extremely low for covid 19 and 
while “skyrocketing” positive tests have been used to alarm the masses, the facts remain that 99.97% 
will survive. The true tragedy is the loss of life (suicide, addiction, abuse) and livelihoods due to the 
restrictive and completely unnecessary measures. Our state cannot continue to follow these 
overreaching and oppressive orders without significant impact on human lives. I have friends fearing 
they won’t be able to survive not from the virus from the rules! Stop the madness and do the job you 
are elected to do. Truly looking out for the people of Ohio would mean you face the facts that this virus 
is here to stay.. that it’s not deadly for the mass majority and to continue to operate like this is far more 
dangerous.  
 
Sincerely 
 
Alex Bongiorno  

 


